
How Am I Here Now?
What is the opportunity that you find yourself in today? What
people did you meet to get here? What are you going to do to
create more such opportunities?

I am on my way to Ft. Lauderdale to meet with my EO Insignia
Forum. My close friend Joe has a place there, so we are going
to spend some time at his condo. I really enjoy going to meet
up with my EO friends and spending time with them. It is
always a very stimulating and worthwhile experience.

I come away with a greater connection and understanding for
their struggles and successes, as each one walks their own
path. It opens me up to what life has to offer and awakens me
to  my  limited  perspective  when  the  diversity  of  these
successful entrepreneurs come together to share their minds,
experiences, and visions.

4 Billion New Customers!
Think about that!  If you had access to 4 billion customers,
how would that impact your marketing, your strategy, your
vision, your opportunities, and your profit potential?  Well
it’s coming, and I see it happening right before my eyes.

Let me back up for a moment and give you some perspective.  As
I write this, I am at my office in Pondicherry, India.  I
started Efficience with my partners April and Rich back in
2004 and came to India shortly after to set up the office.  We
started with one full time team member and one intern and then
quickly  added  five  more.   We  have  now  grown  to  40
bright,  enthusiastic,  hardworking  men  and  women.    
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The  Mobile  Future  is  Right
Before Our Eyes!
Last week, I traveled to Dallas, TX for a guys’ weekend with
my son Tony, his close friend Steven, and my brother Mark.
While there, we also attended the Bills vs. Cowboys football
game. Having grown up in Rochester, NY, I am a Bills fan,
which  is  often  difficult  to  endure.  That  weekend  was  no
exception. Even after a great start to the season, the Bills
lost 44 to 7. Other than that, we had a great time, and the
Cowboys’ stadium is off the charts!

You seem to open your eyes more to what is around you when
you’re in a new environment, so being a bit more observant, I
watched the nonstop mobile usage around me. These observations
made me want to share some recent research that has been
released. Based on the research and my own thoughts, mobile
devices are becoming a powerful force in our lives.

A Connection Worthwhile
Did you ever wonder how a website that does nothing but allow
you to display your life to all your friends and family and is
free to use, could be worth around $11 Billion??  Facebook is.
This valuation comes from the power of connecting…not just
people, but things. When connectivity is increased, value goes
up exponentially.

This could best be understood with the explanation of the “fax
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effect”. The first fax machine that was made cost exorbitant
amounts of money during research and development, and was
worth relatively nothing.

Opening  Doors  is  Priority
One!
Awhile back, I shared that we were working with a door-opening
company called Kopp Consulting. Caryn Kopp and her team assist
other companies in finding new clients by having a team of
former senior management professionals use Kopp’s secret sauce
to get you appointments and allow you to do your thing.  What
an informative experience!  Working with Kopp helped us design
and focus our message to best tailor it to our core clients,
and  they  helped  us  connect  with  even  more  clients  and
businesses.

What are your dreams?
What an interesting week!  Last week, I traveled to New York
City  to  participate  in  the  Entrepreneurs’  Organization
Injected Campus event, which brings the regional EO Forums
together.  We met in lower Manhattan to be close to the New
York Stock Exchange.

This year during our event, the NYSE opening bell was rung by
InvenSense, a company that makes the motion possible in the
Wii and in smartphones.  InvenSense was launching their IPO
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and was going public.  I had always wanted to be there in
person to see the opening bell, but it also made me think of
my own dream of being up there to ring the bell with the IPO
launch of my own company.  That evening, it felt a little
closer as my friends on the Global EO Board got to be on stage
and ring the closing bell!  WOW!  Click here to see the video
I took of the opening bell.
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